POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 14 FEBRUARY 2018

Present: 
J French (Chair), F Warner, A Thomson, A Munro, S- Reid, D West,

                        J Aitchison and S Waterston

Attending
Cllrs D Milligan and D Alexander; PC L Hodgkinson, Mr & Mrs Cunningham

Apologies        PC J Cassidy, Cllr J Lay Douglas and J Bernard

1. Chair’s Remarks

1.1 
Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Minutes of Meeting held on 10 January 2018 and Matters Arising

2.1
Minutes were approved. Proposed by AT and seconded by JF.

3. Finance Report

3.1     Statement of Account as at 14 February 2018





                    Bank                                   Cash

B/F                                                            754.52                                  12.74

Income: Nil

Expenditure: Nil

Cash:                                                                                                      12.74

Total cash and bank:                                767.26

4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1    
Invitation received to attend the inaugural meeting on 12 March 2018 of the Midlothian Play Forum.  The aim was to have representation from Community Councils as well as the Neighbourhood Planning Groups.  The forum would comprise a wide range of Midlothian stakeholders with an interest in promoting and supporting children’s play.                                                                            Action: FW to attend 

4.2
The next meting of the Taylor Wimpey Community Liaison Group would be held on 20 February 2018.    A public exhibition would be held on Thursday 8 March at Lasswade Rugby Club in respect of Taylor Wimpey’s proposals for residential development, community facilities, primary school, open space and associated infrastructure at Dalhousie, Chesters.

4.3
FW attended the 2nd meeting on 30 January 2018 for Community Councils affected by Edinburgh Airport, hosted by Mark Ruskell MSP.  The main outcome was that there was currently no other forum for community councils across local authority areas to gather and discuss issues related to the airport and that until another option could be developed the Community Councils represented wanted to meet quarterly at the Scottish Parliament. 

4.4
Information was received from Midlothian Council on external funding sources to improve paths and cycle ways that community councils could apply for. 

5.
Police Report

5.1
During the month of January 2018 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 77 recorded crimes reported, of which 33 were solved (43% solvency).   During this time there were 313 calls to Police Scotland.
INCIDENTS OF NOTE

Between 0420hrs and 0520hrs on Monday 1st January 2018 a business premises at Sherwood Industrial Estate was broken into. A safe containing money and business financial items was stolen. 

About 0530hrs on Monday 1st January 2018 a bottle was thrown at a window of a house in Sherwood View, Bonnyrigg smashing the outer pane of a double glazed unit.

Between midnight and 1100hrs on Monday1st January 2018 a glass jar was thrown at window of a house in Willow Avenue, Bonnyrigg smashing the outer pane of a double glazed unit.

Between 1030hrs and 1630hrs on Monday 1st January 2018 a Vauxhall Insignia motor car had the paint work deliberately scratched whilst parked in Holly Terrace, Bonnyrigg. 

About 0400hrs, Wednesday 3rd January 2018, a Vauxhall Corsa motor car had its rear window broken whilst parked in Rowan Gardens, Bonnyrigg. 

About 1915hrs, Tuesday 9th December 2018, following a disturbance in the Polton Street area of Bonnyrigg a male was arrested and reported for possessing a bladed article and other offences.

About 1730hrs, Friday 12th January 2018 at 12 Rose Path, Bonnyrigg, a window was broken by a stone.

About 1945hrs, Friday 12th January 2018 a 13-14yrs old male was seen by staff stealing alcohol from the Co-op, High Street, Bonnyrigg before running off. 

About 0005hrs, Monday 15th January 2018, following a routine road check in Eskbank Road, Bonnyrigg, a male has been reported for driving without insurance. 

About 1730hrs, Tuesday 16th January 2018 2 young teenage girls stole alcohol from open display within the Co-op, High Street, Bonnyrigg before running off as part of a group of 5 similarly aged.

About 1930hrs, Tuesday 16th January 2018 a female wearing a long black jacket with a fur edged hood, blue jeans, brown boots and wearing a blue backpack and carrying a pink bag stole £40 of meat from the Co-op, High Street, Bonnyrigg.

About 1620hrs, Friday 19th January 2018, the same person returned and stole a further quantity of meat. 

On Wednesday 17th January 2018 a male was arrested and reported for Wasting Police Time having made a false allegation of Robbery which was alleged to have taken place in High Street, Bonnyrigg. 

Between 1800hrs on Sunday 21st January 2018 and 0720hrs on Wednesday 24thJanuary 2018 a car was entered whilst parked in Saw Mill Medway, Bonnyrigg. Nothing was stolen. 

Between midnight and 0720hrs on Tuesday 23rd January 2018, whilst parked in Cherry Road, Bonnyrigg a VW Passat motor car was entered and a drill and 3 faulty phones were stolen. 

Between midnight and 0800hrs on Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whist parked in Burnbrae View, Bonnyrigg a Mercedes motor car was entered and an iPod and a quantity of perfumes were stolen from within. 

Between midnight and 0830hrs on Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whist parked in Gordon Avenue, Bonnyrigg a Ford Fiesta motor car was entered and a Sat Nav and small quantity of cash were stolen from within. 

Between 1800hrs, Monday 22nd January 2018, and 0800hrs, Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whilst parked in Saw Mill Gardens, Bonnyrigg a Nissan motor car was entered and a CD player and bag were stolen from within.

Between 0015hrs and 0145hrs, Tuesday 23rd January 2018, whilst parked in Dalhousie Drive, Bonnyrigg an Audi motor car was entered and a purse and money were stolen from within.

Between 1730hrs on Monday 22nd January 2018 and 0700hrs Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whilst parked in Gordon Avenue, Bonnyrigg a Saab motor car was entered and a large quantity of cat food was stolen from within.

Between 1930hrs, Monday 22nd January 2018 and 0330hrs, Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whilst parked in Almond Crescent, Bonnyrigg a Vauxhall motor car was entered and a bank card stolen from within.

Between 1630hrs, Monday 22nd January 2018 and 0700hrs, Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whilst parked in Dalhousie Avenue West, Bonnyrigg a Ford motor car was entered and a Sat Nav was stolen from within. 

Between 1830hrs, Monday 22nd January 2018 and 0715hrs on Tuesday 23rd January 2018 whilst parked in Dequincy Road, Lasswade a blue coloured mini motor car was entered and a child’s computer game stolen from within. 

A 23 yr old male has been reported for driving his Ford Focus motor car between Gilmerton and Bonnyrigg whilst drunk around 1630hrs on Sunday 28th January 2018.

About 2330hrs, Monday 29th January 2018, in Polton Street, Bonnyrigg the driver of a Renault motor car was reported for driving without insurance and the vehicle was seized and impounded.

Throughout the month there has been a spike in Youth ASB in and around the area. To address this there have been Divisional Initiatives targeting the problem areas with dedicated foot patrols and our Midlothian CAT officers have been allocated to the area. Youth ASB in the Bonnyrigg area is a Divisional priority for Police Scotland J Division.  We are still carrying out pro-active speed checks at Hillhead and Wadingburn Road, and other areas in and around Bonnyrigg following concerns raised by local residents

If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer PC Daniel Lennie or PC Jonny Cassidy via 101 or email: daniel.lennie@Scotland.pnn.police.uk jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk Additional Information Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous  and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLothPolice) and Facebook (www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivisionand www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice ).

6. 
Midlothian Councillors’’ Report
6.1
Cllr DM advised that the 2018-19 budget had been approved on 13 February 2018 and would have a huge impact on communities.  Removing £10.4m from any budget would have an impact.  Some £12-14m was required over the next 4 years for educational provision.  As regards winter maintenance the reality was that gritters an snow clearing vehicles would no longer go into housing estates.  There was not enough staff and neither was it feasible to have such machinery lying dormant for 48 weeks of the year.

6.2
Proposals to change bin collections to a 3-4 weekly uplift could only be done with consent and could not be enforced.
6.3
Midlothian Council was one of the highest performing councils (5t) for road maintenance according to figures from the AA.  
6.4 
A further 1034 council houses would be built.  There was also an issue of getting the balance right regarding voluntary organisations taking over buildings and all the resulting running costs in return for a peppercorn rent. That would result in substantial savings for Midlothian Council.
6.5
AT said that there were not enough carers being recruited and asked was being done about that.  Cllr DM said that any member of staff being re-deployed could be interviewed for carer posts.

7.
AOB
7.1
S-JR referred to a CCTV survey by Taylor Wimpey of a culvert for flood risk assessment for Phase 2 (on the bridle for horses).

7.2
DW reported that the Planning Group would be meeting the following week and asked if there was any decision on the Council Depot at Hopefield.  Cllr DM advised that he had not seen anything on that while S-JR said se had looked at the planning applications on 13 February but there was nothing yet about the Depot.  An environmental impact report was still required.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 March 2018
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